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Sponsorship forms may be obtained from Angela Mayes for 
Baschurch (tel: 01939 261047) and from Mary Thomson for 
Hordley (tel: 01691 622198). See Hordley News on page 17.  
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ASSOCIATE MINISTER’S MESSAGE 

Dear Friends, 

As I write this letter parts of life as we knew it pre-Covid are beginning 
to re-emerge. For some, it’s a time for rejoicing as relationships and 
friendships are renewed as we are able to travel and meet up in 
homes; we can sing in church albeit with face masks and we can 
have coffee after the service and so on. However, for some, life out-
side the home is still scary and reunions, which many are enjoying 
right now, are still a long way off for others. As the church family here 
in this benefice, we are very much aware of the importance of keep-
ing everyone safe, therefore there is space for those of you who need 
to maintain social distancing, wearing of masks is still encouraged, 
especially when moving around the church, and for those who are still 
unsure of attending church, the on-line services will still be sent out 
for the time being. 

Yesterday(15
th
 August) in church, we celebrated the Feast of the 

Blessed Virgin Mary. We read the Magnificat – Mary’s extraordinary 
response to her cousin’s greeting when they met following God’s call 
on her life, to carry within her body God’s own Son, to bring him to 
birth and to nurture him in the ways of God. 

In the Magnificat we are given a vision of a world that reflects the jus-
tice, the compassion and the love of God, of a world that comes into 
being wherever people listen to Him and work with Him. 

Mary’s call from God was earth-shattering – she could have turned 
around and said ‘no’, I can’t do this, you are asking too much from 
me; I could lose my husband-to-be, my family, my community or even 
my life! Thankfully, God’s Spirit gave her the strength and reassur-
ance of His presence with her which enabled her to say ‘yes’. When 
God calls us, He places His hand upon us, and puts His Spirit within 
us; we do His work not in our own strength, but in His. 

God calls each and every one of us to His ministry. Everything we do 
in our lives which is done for His glory and for the benefit of our      
human family is God’s ministry. 

As we gradually come out of the restrictions which have been neces-
sary for our safety and well-being, over the next few weeks might be 
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Childrens Society Home Box Collection  

This year we have raised  £1094.51 for this worthy cause. 

My sincere thanks go to all those who have contributed; the funds 

raised will be much appreciated by the Children’s Society. 

 

Pauline Nelson 

a good time to think about God’s call upon your life. We are hoping to 
re-open the Monday café and the Thursday midweek service and 
lunches; both need help to put these on. All three churches would 
welcome help in all sorts of ways – cleaning, flower, reading and    
intercession rotas are just a few things which you may like to think 
about. 

God may be wanting you to deepen your faith – several courses will 
be starting over the next few months; everyone will be welcome to 
join in; they will be for those of you with no faith to those who have 
had a faith for years. For one or two of you, you may feel led to ex-
plore training in various ministries within the church such as reader-
ship or even ordained ministry. God takes us out of our comfort zone 
sometimes but he never lights the fuse wire then disappears, He will 
travel with you every step of the way. 

If you feel that God is calling you, don’t ignore it, find someone that 
you can talk to, it’s always good to have someone to listen and help 
you to discern God’s call upon your life. With Mary, let us say today a 
resounding ‘yes’, that God may work in and with and through us to 
bring in His Kingdom, His world, a world of compassion and justice 
and love. 

Every Blessing, 

Deborah 
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Services in September 

There are two new services at Baschurch to look out for this month along 
with the return of our Thursday morning Holy Communion service.  

Thursday Holy Communion re-starting 2nd September at 11.30am 

Sunday Services 

5th September  

8am BCP Communion at Baschurch 

9.30am Worship for All at Weston Lullingfields 

11am Holy Communion at Baschurch 

6.30pm Contemporary service. This is a new service which will be more  
informal and have modern music& videos – refreshments will be served 
from 6pm. See page 9. 

12th September 

9.15am Worship for All at Hordley 

11am Holy Communion at Baschurch 

6pm Evensong at Baschurch 

19th September 

8am BCP Communion at Baschurch 

9.30am Holy Communion at Weston Lullingfields 

11am Worship for All at Baschurch 

26th September  

9.15am Holy Communion at Hordley 

11am Holy Communion at Baschurch – Harvest Festival  

4pm Forest Church – a new outdoor service for families. See next page. 

Our online service will continue each week at 4pm 
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Forest Church 

 

Connecting with God through nature 

 

A new family-style service in the churchyard at All Saints’ 
on the  

4
th

 Sunday of the month  

at 4pm 

 

This service will last about 30mins and will be                   
entirely outside regardless of the weather – so                       

come prepared! 

 

There will be a short activity for families or                            
individuals to do and we will end with                                              

refreshments. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Further details available from Linda 
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Sunday Bible Readings for September 

 

Sunday 5th September  

Isaiah 35: 4-7a      Mark 7: 24-37 
 

Sunday 12th September 

Isaiah 50: 4-9a     Mark 8: 27-end 

6pm – Exodus 18: 13-26   Matthew 7: 1-14 
 

Sunday 19th September 

Jeremiah 11: 18-20    Mark 9: 30-37 
 

Sunday 26th September 

Numbers 11: 4-6, 10-16, 24-29  Mark 9: 38-end 
 

Harvest Festival Readings Still to be decided 

COMMUNITY LUNCHES 

Community Lunches are due to resume at 

All Saints’ Church 

on Thursday 2nd September at 12.30 pm 

We look forward to welcoming everyone back. 

All are welcome. 

No charge.  Donations gratefully accepted (no more than £3). 

Come along and meet new friends.  Good food and 

friendly conversation. 
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The Six Thirty Service 

 

What? A contemporary style service of  

worship at All Saints’ Baschurch. The service  

will include modern songs, short videos and 

 have an informal feel.  

 

When? The first Sunday of the month 

 starting on 5thSeptember  6.30 – 7.30pm  

(Tea and biscuits served at 6.00 ) 

 

Who? The service aims to be simple in style 

 and accessible to everyone. All are welcome as  

we take time to pause and spend time in God’s  

loving presence. 

All Saints’ Café 

The Cafe at All Saints Church will restart on Monday 6th September, 

2021. The times will remain the same - 10.15 - 11.45. 

   ALL WELCOME  
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Working with the biggest corporation in 

the world - the Church. 

September is always the start of a new school year, and this one perhaps 

with more hopes than the last. Alex Wolvers, the diocese’s Mission in 

Schools Enabler certainly has. 

As a member of both the diocese board of educa-
tion and the mission team my role has looked very 
different since Covid hit. One of my main jobs over 
the last 19 months has been the writing of ‘bubble’ 
worship material, alongside the rest of our team. 
These resources have been used by church work-
ers as part of their outreach to schools and directly 
by schools for use in their class bubbles and it has even been adapted as 
part of their home learning packs. Writing the worships has been fun 
and it has been a privilege to serve our schools in this way, but nothing 
truly beats being in school with the children. 

Thankfully things are beginning to change. 

I had a fantastic opportunity last week to share one of outdoor ‘Blue Sky 
Worships’ with a group of children in a local school not far from where I 
live. It was an amazing time as we spent a warm morning in the forest 
reflecting on the creation poem that can be found in Genesis 1, the very 
first chapter of the Bible. 

The opening words of the Bible are perhaps the most famous ever writ-
ten. ‘In the beginning, God created…’ The rest of the chapter unfolds as a 
picture of every part of creation being carefully made to fulfil its own 
purpose. There's a refrain that runs through it all, 'And God saw that it 
was good' that is until it comes to human beings when God announces 
that these are, ‘very good.’ 

It was great fun spending time with the children exploring God’s crea-
tion, imagining that this was the first time that we had ever seen it. We 
looked at all the shades of green there were surrounding us, we looked 
for the smallest living thing that we could find, and we looked at one 
thing that truly made us go, ‘WOW!’ We also looked for something that 
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was mentioned in the Bible verses and seeing as we had an Adam and an 
Eve in the class that one was easy. 

The Bible teaches us that we need to become ‘like little children’ – 
spending that morning with those children gave me a real insight into 
what that verse actually means. The joy, the laughter, the fun, and 
amazement with which they approached God’s world were all a real 
blessing to me. 

My encouragement for you would be, either as individuals or as a church 
community, if you are not already, get involved in worship at your local 
school. This could be through Open the Book biblesociety.org.uk/get-
involved/open-the-book/or by using our worship material 
www.ldbe.co.uk/or even consider how your church grounds could be 
used as a resource in itself. 
 
Alex Wolvers 

The Corbet School currently has a vacancy for a Community Governor.  

We would be interested in hearing from anyone who would like to 
make a contribution by joining the Governing Body. We would particu-
larly be pleased to hear from someone who lives locally with a back-
ground in business and interest in educational issues. 

The Corbet School has an excellent reputation and is consistently one 
of the best performing secondary schools in Shropshire. The Governors 
work closely with the Head teacher and her management team to help 
improve school performance. 

Informal enquiries can be made via the Clerk to the Governors,          

Mrs Jane Davies jane.davies@corbetschool.net  01939 260296 

https://www.biblesociety.org.uk/get-involved/open-the-book/
https://www.biblesociety.org.uk/get-involved/open-the-book/
http://www.ldbe.co.uk/
mailto:jane.davies@corbetschool.net
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Baschurch News 

 

A Plea for our Prayers 

I was contacted recently by Sue Thomas from The Kabanda Trust with 
an up-date on a truly distressing situation in Uganda. Covid has wreaked 
terrible damage on the country with only 1% of the population having 
been vaccinated. There is a lockdown of all but essential services and 
there has been a steep increase in deaths with few hospital beds and  
little oxygen available. Several of the staff at The Rock of Joy School are 
affected and the Headteacher of the local Secondary School where their 
children graduate to, has died. Staff are now having to concentrate on 
supporting families locally from a limited Foodbank that they run.  

Sue quoted one case of a pregnant mother abandoned by her husband 
with no food, electricity cut off and a landlord demanding rent. She 
needs a Caesarian but would need to pay for this. This is just one of 
many similar situations and Sue has asked for our prayers for The Rock 
of Joy and the whole of Uganda. She made no request for funds, this 
genuinely was a plea for our prayers but having heard of this crisis I am 
including the details of The Kabanda Trust should anyone wish to do-
nate. Their website address is:  thekabandatrust.org.uk  or c/o Tren-
tham Mews Medical Centre, Eastwick Crescent, Trentham, Stoke-on-
Trent ST4 8XP 

On a more positive note we have sponsored a young man at The Rock of 
Joy for several years and were delighted to receive a short video from 
him recently telling us that he has been accepted for a scholarship to a 
University in Japan to study engineering - when he is allowed to 
travel.  A wonderful testament to what can be achieved through a small 
monthly contribution, prayer and encouragement. 

 

Pat Davies 

All Saints "100 Club" Winners 

July 2021:  No 54     Hazel Timmis        August:   No 112 Daphne Lewis 

                       No 70    Susan Brown     No 129 January Incles 

http://thekabandatrust.org.uk/
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Weston Lullingfields Tower. 
 

Although Holy Trinity is surrounded by lovely views of the Shropshire coun-
tryside, we are quite  exposed  to the elements, particularly high winds. For 
this reason we are constantly monitoring the condition of the roof tiles and 
tower. We have been concerned about the woodwork on the tower which 
has been showing signs of decay for several years. 

In July, scaffolding was erected  in order that work could begin to replace 
the rotten woodwork..  The photographs on page 35 show the extent of the 
damage and the removal of the rotten wood.  This then revealed quite a 
depth of damp nesting material which also had to be removed. 

New wood now replaces the old and fine wire mesh lines the louvred areas 
to prevent  small birds from entering the tower. Birds have been a real 
problem, particularly this year, during the long closure of the church. 

When the tower work was complete, the scaffolding was lowered to roof 
level so that any damage to the roof could be identified  and rectified. 

Our grateful thanks go to members of the congregation and the wider   
community for your generous donations towards this project. Also to  Rob 
Sadler for the photographs featured in this magazine. More photographs 
showing  the complete restoration are displayed inside the church. 

 

Anne Roberts 
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WESTON LULLINGFIELDS 
First of all I have to say a very big thank you to everyone who supported 
the summer raffle, both by purchasing raffle tickets and by providing 
some fantastic raffle prizes. There were some brilliant contributions for 
the garden and pamper hampers. Donations for the food and drink ham-
pers were also very good and the generous Spar voucher allowed me to 
purchase much more. In the end we had enough to create an extra food 
hamper and a second pamper hamper. 

Winning ticket numbers 

Food Hamper 1   0671 

Food Hamper 2   0815 

Gardening Hamper   0270 

Pamper Hamper 1  0801 

Drinks Hamper   0128 

Pamper Hamper 2  0734 

Food Hamper 3   0684 

Many of you generously donated extra as well. The sale of raffle tickets 
raised £300 with a further £1060 in donations. I am sure that you will 
have noticed the scaffolding by the church tower. We are delighted that 
the work has been finished. The tower is now in much better repair and 
there will no longer be problems with rain leaking in. Church cleaning 
duty will also be less of a problem as the repairs will reduce the amount 
of dust and dirt blowing in – and we hope to see no more birds in 
church! 

 Many people I have spoken to recently are a bit split these days -         
between optimism about the success of the vaccination programme and 
more freedom of movement and opening up of various activities, shop-
ping and mixing, but also worrying that there is too much freeing up 
(especially at some big sporting events and the easing of some travel  
restrictions) and wondering what the consequences might be. Most of 
the people I have seen are generally sticking to the precautions of 
masks, hand washing and not going overboard with mixing socially. But 
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we are all finding our own ways of coping and managing. We had a suc-
cessful and safe holiday with the family in Scotland – lots of fun in the 
sea, walking and exploring with minimum contact with other people. 
The accommodation was at the end of a peninsula on the Isle of Skye 
with a beach at the end of the garden. The change of scene and spending 
time with the family was a real boost.  

Not everyone likes sport or watching sport on the television but the 
Olympics have provided us with some amazing entertainment and a lift 
out of the current uncertainty. It has been great to see the success of so 
many of our sportsmen and women. I have watched sports I have never 
seen before – I have to say I understand no more about baseball, even 
after watching one game twice! What has impressed me is the enthusi-
asm, fitness and camaraderie between the competitors. Many people 
have started exercise and sports in the past eighteen months, some for 
the first time. We certainly plan to continue with our walks. 

Anita Weeks 

***************** 

Inside the church has had a thorough clean and storage areas sorted . It 
feels cleaner, brighter and very welcoming. The cleaning is much easier 
now and the rota thankfully sorted for the rest of 2021. One pair would  
like to retire as they are not as young as when they started years ago. If 
two people could volunteer for 2022 it would be a great help. 

There are now flowers for each service. The new flower rota is working 
well but does have two windows free for the harvest month of October 
and one for the Christmas season, if anyone would like to try their hand 
at doing an arrangement. 

The churchyard is in the middle of its late summer tidy so it can go into 
winter with short turf ready for the spring flowers next year. There are 

two working parties before the winter rest.  Second Saturday in the 

month 10.00am until midday in September and October. Anyone is wel-
come to help or come and see how we keep this churchyard being one of 

the best in the county. 

Jane Ing 
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From the Registers 

Baschurch 

Baptism:  

Florence Opal Richardson at All Saints’ on 27th June. 

Marriage:   

Miles Bradshaw and Lucy Whiteley at All Saints’ on Saturday 7th             
August. 

Hordley 

Marriages: 

Charles Manford and Grace Hill at St Mary’s on Saturday 31st July.       

Craig Bowler and Julie Johnson at St Mary’s on Saturday 7th August. 

MORE NEWS FROM LETTERS FROM LOUISE 

In February 2020 we printed a small article describing Omega Care for 
Life, a national charity based in Shrewsbury. 

During the pandemic their pen-pal service “a letter from Louise” has 
grown, providing befriending to an increasing number of lonely and so-
cially isolated people. In March this year 200 letters were exchanged. 
“Chatterbox” helps care-givers and lonely people by weekly telephone 
calls to offer companionship and conversation. In April the number of 
clients reached 100. 

Sadly, for many of the people helped by these services the problems of 
loneliness and social isolation will not go away now that Covid restric-
tions have eased. 

If you would like more information on becoming a volunteer or about 
receiving one of these services, please contact Omega at London House, 
Town Walls, Shrewsbury, SY1 1TX or 01743 245088 or search 
info@omega.uk.net. 

mailto:info@omega.uk.net
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HORDLEY NEWS 

It is very good that services are creeping towards normality with the 
possibility of removing masks once seated in church, but replacing them 
for the singing of hymns. Refreshments can also be served again, which 
is so good for community spirit. 

On consecutive weekends in July/August, St Mary’s was the venue for 
two marriages when the church was bedecked in foliage and flowers for 
the occasions. The church was open one day in the intervening week so 
that visitors could enjoy our ancient building looking at its best. 

The Strawberry Tea that was announced in the last issue was sadly post-
poned until 2022 on account of anxiety over the rising infection rate and 
the difficulty of providing suitable indoor facilities in the event of         
inclement weather. 

There is some enthusiasm for the Shropshire Historic Churches Trust’s 
Ride and Stride event on Saturday 11th September. Several people have 
agreed to take part either on foot or bicycle or by joining a car tour     
visiting six or seven churches to the west of Hordley. A hot supper for up 
to twelve people is being offered at Team Thomson’s home in Ellesmere, 
provided some sponsorship has been obtained! For further details 
please contact Andrew or Mary on 01691 622198. The sponsorship 
money raised will be divided between the SHCT and St Mary’s. We are 
always keen to support the Trust which has provided several grants to 
help pay for essential repairs to St Mary’s in the past. We note that in 
2020 All Saints’, Baschurch received a grant of £1500 for repairs to  
plaster cornices. We also note that the SHCT Annual review of 2020  
contains a very nice photograph of St Mary’s. 

The next PCC meeting is scheduled for Thursday 9th September at 7.30 
pm in church. 

The winner of the lottery draw in July was Lucy Lee with number 23 and 

in August it was Richard Manford with number 58. 

Mary Thomson 
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The Shrewsbury Ark 

The Shrewsbury Ark is a day-centre in the heart of Shrewsbury offering 
facilities and ongoing support to homeless and vulnerable people. It is 
run by the registered charity, The Shrewsbury Christian Centre             
Association. 

  We have recently purchased the Rock & Fountain pub, just down the 
road from our current, council owned premises, and now need support 
to raise the funds to refurbish this fantastic building into a vibrant com-
munity hub offering a warm welcome, practical help and the possibility 
of a brighter future to the most vulnerable members of our society.  

We have been located at 10 Castle Foregate since 2008 and whilst we 
are hugely grateful to the council for providing these premises, the 
building does not have the space we need to provide vital support 
services such as medical clinics, counselling sessions, training and 
activity areas to meet the needs of our community 

Trustees took the decision to purchase the Rock & Fountain in 2020; 
it is a historic moment for the charity, as it is the first time in our  49-
year history that we have owned our own premises. 

The building needs many modifications to meet building regulations 
and a ‘top to toe’ renovation is required; everything from rewiring, 
fire and other health and safety regulations, to installing a kitchen, 
showers, laundry facilities, and new flooring. 

This is the biggest project the Charity has undertaken since it was es-
tablished in 1972 and so we are asking the community to get behind 
transforming the Rock & Fountain into a new, vibrant community 
hub. 

As a charity we rely totally on donations and grants to operate and 
with the town's continued support, we truly believe we can make a 
permanent and far-reaching impact on the town’s homeless and vul-
nerable and help transform lives. 

To find out more about the Shrewsbury Ark and get involved 
visit https://www.shrewsburyark.co.uk 

(Copied from the Shrewsbury Ark website with kind permission from 
Emily Bell, Chair of Trustees) 

https://www.shrewsburyark.co.uk/
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Clues Across 

1 ‘Through [Christ] we have gained …. by faith into this grace’ (Romans 
5:2) (6) 

4  Deprives of sight (Deuteronomy 16:19) (6) 

8  The words of a hymn do this (mostly) (5) 

9  Faithful allegiance (1 Chronicles 12:33) (7) 

10 Belgium’s chief port (7) 

11 Where John was baptizing ‘because there was plenty of water’ (John 
3:23) (5) 
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(Answers on page 25) 

12 Imposing height (Psalm 48:2) (9) 

17 Jesus’ tempter in the wilderness (Mark 1:13) (5) 

19 Comes between Amos and Jonah (7) 

21 ‘Your will be done’ …   as it is in heaven’ (Matthew 6:10) (2,5) 

22 Gale (Matthew 8:24) (5) 

23 Axle, eh? (anag.) (6) 

24 ‘Out of the… I cry to you, O Lord’ (Psalm 130:1) (6) 

 

Clues Down 

1  Popular Christian author and humorist, … Plass (6) 

2  Transparent ice-like mineral (Revelation 4:6) (7) 

3  Method of compelling surrender by surrounding target of attack(2 
Chronicles 32:1) (5) 

5  Expose (Isaiah 52:10) (3,4) 

6  Lonny (anag.) (5) 

7  Utterance (1 Timothy 1:15) (6) 

9  Husband of Deborah, the prophetess (Judges 4:4) (9) 

13 Burial service (Jeremiah 34:5) (7) 

14 What Christ threatened to do to the lukewarm church in Laodicea
(Revelation 3:16) (4,3) 

15 Simon Peter climbed aboard and dragged the net (John 21:11) (6) 

16 His response to Jesus’ decision to return to Judea was ‘Let us also go, 
that we may die with him’ (John 11:16) (6) 

18 There will be weeping and gnashing of … (Matthew 8:12) (5) 

20 Walkway between rows of pews in a church (5) 



22 

 

Froghoppers and Cuckoo Spit! 
Have you ever wondered what makes the white, frothy clumps of 
bubbles that you sometimes see on plants during the summer? Known as Cuckoo spit, 
Frog spit or Snake spit this is not actually spittle at all, but is produced by juvenile Frog-
hoppers or Spittlebugs. The larva feeds on plant sap and much of the liquid passes 
through its little body and out again, under pressure. The grub blows a little air into the 
sticky sap and it bubbles up to form the clump of bubbles. These bubbles provide excel-
lent protection for the growing bug, insulating it from changes in temperature and from 
drying out. It is also a deterrent against predators. If you look inside the protecting bub-
bles you will find a single young froghopper, pale green like the plant on which it feeds. 

Adult Froghoppers have a different system for avoiding predation, as their name sug-
gests, they hop, sometimes jumping up to 70cm vertically, over 100 times their own 
length of between 5 and 7mm! They are often brown in colour, and thought to look a 
little like frogs. 

Churchyards and cemeteries can hold a wide range of insect 
species, in part because of the lack of insecticides used. Most 
burial grounds have changed little over the decades and cen-
turies, and this has allowed a wide range of insect species to 
build up. It is not uncommon for entomologists to find rari-
ties in these special places. You can help insects by having 
differently managed areas within your churchyard. How 
about some short grass for solitary bees and wasps, longer grass for bees, butterflies 
and froghoppers and also an area of coarse or tussocky grass and plants such as cow 
parsley, perhaps against a hedge or wall. This will provide overwintering places for all 
sorts of animals as well as insects. 

All the best, Harriet Carty    

Diocesan Churchyard Environmental Advisor, harriet@cfga.org.uk, 

www.caringforgodsacre.org.uk - individuals and groups in the diocese receive 20% 
members discount on all CfGA materials. Use the discount code Lich19 

 

August article. 

mailto:harriet@cfga.org.uk
http://www.caringforgodsacre.org.uk
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In Praise of Short Grass 
It’s easy to overlook the value of short-mown grass, a habitat found in almost all 
churchyards. Whilst long, flowery meadow areas are particularly good for wildlife, 
short grass is important too. Keep a look out for pied wagtails, they hunt across flat sur-
faces like carparks and lawns, always on the move, looking for insects to eat. The black 
and white colours and ‘wagging’ tail makes them easy to spot.   

Short mown grass is also a favourite of one of our most distinctive birds, the Song 
Thrush. Song thrushes roost and nest in churchyard trees then use short grass areas to 
feed, searching for worms, other soil invertebrates as well as fruits such as berries. 
They also feed on snails which they then open by smashing the shell onto a stone with a 
flick of the head. A song thrush will use the same place repeatedly for breaking shells, 
and you may hear the hammer sound of the unfortunate snail, a sound which gives the 
name of Thrush Anvil to these stones. Song thrush are shy birds, often seen at dawn and 
dusk and wary of coming too far away from shelter. This makes churchyards perfect 
places for them, combining trees and shrubs for shelter with short mown grass for 
hunting. Listen for the beautiful song of the song thrush which perches high in a tree to 
give maximum amplification and sings short phrases, repeating a phrase 3 or 4 times 
then starting another one.  

You can help song thrushes by keeping a mix of grass lengths including some short-
mown areas. Log piles, leaf litter and compost heaps in the shade help to provide snails, 
ready for the anvil! A simple bird bath will provide birds with a drink and somewhere 
to bathe too and berry bearing trees and shrubs an extra food source.Please listen for 
the call of the song thrush and let us know if you hear or see one in your churchyard. 

All the best, Harriet Carty    

Diocesan Churchyard Environmental Advisor, harriet@cfga.org.uk, 

www.caringforgodsacre.org.uk - individuals and groups in the diocese receive 20% 
members discount on all CfGA materials. Use the discount code Lich19 

 
 

 

September article. 

mailto:harriet@cfga.org.uk
http://www.caringforgodsacre.org.uk
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FOOD BANK 

You will have heard that all Food Banks have been very busy during the 
last months. Oswestry and Borders is no exception. 

Unfortunately, Ellesmere branch has had to close due to the pandemic, 
so I have had to hang up my tabard for, hopefully, not too long. 

The Ellesmere team was able to deliver Christmas trees, donated by a 
kind farmer, to needy families. This was a very rewarding job. Oswestry 
branch has had a complete makeover to keep everyone safe: new furni-
ture, screens, deep cleaning, limited staff and visitors; not forgetting the 
hands-free loo. 

Most food parcels are now delivered to clients by local businesses and 
volunteers. DEFRA has delivered goods direct to the warehouse. Gap 
year students have done a great job with packing and helping at the 
warehouse. 

Shropshire Council has donated £650 to pay for a translator service for 
our Bulgarian community. Things were a bit chaotic till then. 

The council has also arranged for meat vouchers from three local butch-
ers to help all clients.   

The Food Bank now has a money advice team for anyone needing help 
to manage their finances. Free lateral flow testing kits are also available 
from Oswestry and most Food Banks.  

Local businesses have been very helpful all through these difficult times. 
Recently Tesco in Ellesmere invited us to man a table in front of the 
store to bring the Food Bank to the notice of local people; this raised 23 
trays of goods to which Tesco added 20 percent; a big help. 

I want to thank you all for the help you have given to people in crisis. I 
am still available to deliver any donations to Oswestry. 

My telephone is 01691 623653. 

Once again THANK YOU and God bless you.  

Pat Lister 
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ACROSS: 1 access; 4 blinds; 8 rhyme; 9 loyalty; 10 Antwerp; 11 Aenon;          
12 loftiness; 17 Satan; 19 Obadiah; 21 on earth; 22 storm; 23 exhale;               
24 depths. 

DOWN: 1  Adrian; 2 crystal; 3 siege; 5 lay bare; 6 nylon;7 saying; 9 Lappidoth; 
13 funeral; 14 spit out; 15 ashore; 16 Thomas; 18 teeth; 20 aisle. 
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DSD Plumbing & Heating Ltd 

 
Damien: 07949791029 

Office: 01743383859 

E-Mail: dsdheatingltd@hotmail.co.uk 
 

All works undertaken, no job too small. 
Fully insured and qualified for over 15 years. 
From tap washers to full central heating systems we cover all aspects 
of plumbing and heating. 
 
 
Find us on:  
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or email gareth.hughes@homeinstead.co.uk 
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MOT TESTING 
Cars & Light Vans 

AIR CONDITIONING 
Service and repair 

TYRES 
Tracking, Punctures, Balancing 

SERVICING 
To manufacturers’ schedules with OE parts 

DIAGNOSTICS 
Using the latest equipment 

REPAIRS 
Brakes, Clutches, Gearboxes, Suspension, 
Lights, Steering, Exhausts, Batteries etc 

A fully skilled team with a top rate service ... and advice is free. 

Phone: 01939 260702       Email: info@churchroadgarage.com         

Website: www.churchroadgarage.com 

7 Church Road, Baschurch, SY4 2EF 

The friendly team at Church Road Garage offer a full range of 
services for your vehicles at competitive prices. 

Advertising rates 
Eighth page     £16.50  
Quarter page      £27.50 
Half page      £55.00 
Full page      £110.00 
10 issues per year. 

Church Road Garage 

Tel: 

07939 941922 

New landline awaited 

mailto:info@churchroadgarage.com
http://www.churchroadgarage.com
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Shiatsu Shin Tai Therapist 

Tai Chi Qi Gong Instructor 

 Relieve stress, pain and illness 

by increasing the range of motion and 

strength of the breath which contributes to 

overall health and wellbeing. 

Coordination  and posture improve, enabling 

a more efficient immune system.   

  

Home visits and private Qi Gong tuition also available 

        Jean Studd:     01939 261299 

shiatsuwithjean@btinternet.com 

Routine foot care 

Treatment of problems 

Domiciliary practice 

Home visits by appointment. 
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BUILDING SERVICES 

Alan Dovaston, 28 
 

DOMESTIC SERVICES 

Dressmaking & Alterations, 33 
 

FOOD & DRINK 

Cakes for all Occasions, 25 

Moor Farm Shop, 26 
 

FUNERAL SERVICES 

Frank Painter & Sons, 25 
 

GARAGES & MECHANICS 

Church Road Garage, 30 

G.T. Harper & Son, 33 

GARDENING & HANDYMAN 

David James, 33 

 

HEALTH & WELLBEING 

P.W. Churms Opticians,  27 

Ray Pencavel Chiropodist, 27 

Shiatsu Therapist, 31 

 

HOTELS 

Artist Ruth B&B, 31 

Hordley Hall B&B, 25 

 

HOME CARE 

HomeInstead, 29 
 

PAINTING & DECORATING 

Ian Williams, 30 
 

PETS 

Green Hollow Surgery, 32 
 

PLUMBERS 

DSD Heating & Plumbing,  28 
 

SPORT & RECREATION 

Shrewsbury Golf Range,  30 

 

INDEX OF ADVERTISERS 

Please say you saw the advert in the Church Family Magazine if you contact an advertiser 

MOT TESTING REPAIRS 

SERVICING 

EXHAUSTS 

TYRES 

CAR SALES 

DIAGNOSTICS 

OPEN  MON -  FRI  :  8.00 AM -  5.30 PM 

It was  Harvest Festival Sunday.  

A man had cut his ear while  

shaving. He arrived at the church 

just in time to sing: ‘First the 

blade and then the ear’.  
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WHO’S WHO 

We're on the Web - Check out our website where you’ll find up

-to-date information about the three parishes and much more! 

www.allsaintsbaschurch.com 

CFN MAGAZINE 

 

Editor Andrew Thomson 

churchfamilynews@gmail.com 

  Advertising   
Co-ordinator 

Mary Thomson 
churchfamilynews@gmail.com 

ST MARY’S  

Hordley 

Wardens 
Edward Jones 

John Willis 

01939 270243 

01691 623537 

HOLY TRINITY 

Weston Lullingfields 

Warden Anne Roberts 01939 260633 

Deputy Warden Anita Weeks 01939 261293 

ALL SAINTS’  

Baschurch 

 

Wardens Martyn Lake 

Angela Price 

01939 290777 

01939 260144 

Deputy 
Wardens 

Glyn Davies 

John Siviter 

01939 261081 

01939 262654 

Verger Angela Mayes 01939 261047 

RECTOR Rev Linda Cox 01939 260305 
The Rectory, Nobold, Baschurch  SY4 2EB 
linda@allsaintsbaschurch.com 

ASSOCIATE 
MINISTER 

Rev Deborah Coatsworth 
deborah@allsaintsbaschurch.com 

01691 690261 

CURATE Steve Alston  
steve@allsaintsbaschurch.com 

07523960646 
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Holy Trinity spire before, during and after restoration work. 

Photographs by  Robert Sadler. 



36 

 

 

Chickory flower seen on a recent walk between Welshampton and  
Ellesmere. 


